
HUFF & HUFF, INC. 
Environmental Consultants 

512 W. Burlington, Suite 100 
LaGrange, Illinois 60525 

November 15, 1999 

Ms. Pat Chung 
Vlisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Box 12436 
4041 N. Richards Street 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53212 
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Phone (708) 579-5940 
Fax (708) 579-3526 

On behalf of NT Dor-O-Matic, Huff & Huff is submitting this status report to the Wisconsin 
Department of Natural Resources for the above-referenced site. On June 12, 1997, we submitted 
a Subsurface Investigation Work Plan (Plan) to the WDNR and an amended Plan on September 15 , 
1997. Huff & Huff conducted the field work under that Plan in June and October, 1997. 

Huff & Huff submitted a request for a permit for off-site access to the Milwaukee County 
Department of Parks, Recreation , and Culture at the end of March 1998. A Construction/Right of 
Entry Permit for Geotechnical and/or Environmental Investigations was issued on October 9, 1998. 

Huff & Huff conducted additional subsurface work in April 1999 with follow-up groundwater 
sampling in June and August 1999. The data collected during the additional subsurface 
investigation has helped define the extent of impact, but additional investigation will assist us in 
delineating the impact. It is anticipated that the next phase of the subsurface investigation will be 
the final step necessary to complete the delineation. We hope to conduct this next phase before the 
end of the year. 

This subsurface investigation will expand on the information already collected to date. The 
following areas will be investigated further in this next phase of the investigation: 

1. Installation of one soil boring and monitoring well near the northeast comer of the 
building; 

2. Installation of one deep boring/well to investigate if vertical migration has occurred 
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and determine if a confining layer is present; 
3. Installation of two downgradient wells to define the ground water impact limits; 
4. Additional delineation of impacts in the Root River Parkway to the northwest; 
5. Additional delineation of impacts beneath the building; and 
6. Collection of physical soil and ground water data. 

After collection and analysis of data from this next phase, Huff & Huff intends to prepare and issue 
a site investigation report to the WDNR. The collected soil and ground water samples will be 
analyzed for the parameters related to the former degreaser. Results from this investigation will be 
submitted to the WDNR upon completion of the site investigation report. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions in this regard. 

Sincerely, 
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James E. Huff, P.E. 
Vice President 

cc: Mr. Don Straub, NT Dor-O-Matic 
Ms. Laura Leonard, Sidley & Austin 
Mr. David Jones, Ingersoll-Rand 
Mr. Leo Linnemanstons, Montgomery Watson 
Mr. Myles Berman, Altheimer & Gray 
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